## NORTH DORSET DISTRICT COUNCIL 2 7 AUG 2015

CUSTOMER SERVICES



23rd August 2015

Dear Mr P James,

## Proposed Extension To The Area For Housing

I am writing to let you know my opposition to the proposed extension to the area for housing. I oppose the extension on the following grounds;

It will be more pressure on the already creaking infrastructure, on schools, the NHS, including Doctors where you already have to wait a minimum of four weeks for an appointment, the dentists, parking is a nightmare and there will be much more traffic and therefore increased pollution.

Another concern is that Blandford Forum will be joined to Lower Blandford St Mary which will be a tragedy as the whole reason we bought here was that it is a separate group of houses.

If the development goes ahead it will be very difficult to get into Blandford as crossing the A354 is very difficult. Also I thought that there shouldn't be any building outside the ring road, what's the point of a ring road if you just build outside it especially if there are more suitable places to build to the west and north of Blandford.

I therefore oppose the extension and the building on the land opposite Lower Blandford St Mary.

Yours sincerely

Nicola Lindsell